
WILL’S CORNER 
 

Dear ULC and LCM Members: 
 
Now that fall classes have started at ASU, I’d like to welcome back returning LCM 
members and those who joined in August.  On behalf of all ULC members, we wish 
you a very successful school year. 
 
As of this last Council Meeting we have added a new secretary, Julie Hamaide.  The 
Council members are: 

Will Salz – President 
 Dick Shirley – Vice President 
 Julie Hamaide - Secretary 
 Art & Lynn Becker 
 Darren Gest 
 Ken Overturf 

Nick Cota – LCM representative 
 Alex Kirvan – LCM representative 
 
If anyone else has a passion to help this church community move forward, we 
welcome new members to the Council. 
 
Currently we have three active committees: 

1. Property co-chaired by Art Becker and Lori Zurcher which has been very 
active with tree trimming, getting bids for painting the Campus Center and 
Church trim, getting repairs made, installation of a handicap toilet in the 
church restroom, and getting prices for an AED (Automatic External 
Defibrillator). 

2. Stewardship chaired by Ruth Wootten.  They are looking at another Time 
and Talent campaign later this year.  Ruth could use help. 

3. Worship and Music chaired by me.  Members of this committee are making 
sure we have ushers, communion assistances, lectors and altar care 
identified for each Sunday.  Aiko Mancini takes care of the music portion. 

 
We really need to get an Outreach and Parish Life committee going.  This 
committee would reach out to those members who are unable to attend church, 
follow up on those who come occasionally to let them know they are missed, and 



plan parish activities which include ULC and LCM members and friends.  Again, if 
you have a passion for this, please contact me or any Council member. 
 
Thank you everyone for supporting these activities, whether it be physical 
monetary or spiritual.  We are a small church community; if we all pitch in, we can 
accomplish a lot. 
 
Respectfully, 
Will Salz, Council President 
 
 
 
 


